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Thank you for the opportunity to provide comments on the Frequency Response Phase 2 Issue 
Paper dated December 15, 2016.  Bonneville Power Administration (BPA) is pleased to provide 
Transferred Frequency Response service to CAISO in 2017. 

BPA looks forward to working with CAISO to develop and evaluate market mechanisms which 
allow Transferred Frequency Response to compete economically with the provision of 
Frequency Response from resources in the CAISO’s Balancing Authority Area. We believe that 
the entire western interconnection, including CAISO’s ratepayers, will benefit from such an 
effort to establish a frequency response market. 
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